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October 12, 2015


The Honorable Larry Phillips
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

The attached ordinance is one of a series of appropriation requests being submitted as individual items.  Collectively, these requests serve as the mid-biennium review of biennial budgets described in RCW 36.40.250 and required by section 405 of the King County Charter.  An additional appropriation request for a group of items likely will be submitted later in the year.

This ordinance would appropriate $3,146,246 for added costs for the District Court’s unified case management system.  This system replaces decades-old technology used by the Court.  The Council approved the project as part of the 2015/2016 budget.

The Court has issued a request for proposals (RFP) and is currently evaluating different systems.  The results of the RFP show that any system will likely cost more than is currently appropriated.  Some of the increase is due to market conditions and some is due to a better understanding of the costs for various features, including the interface with the State’s court information system.  The Court has identified cost savings in some aspects the project and additional revenues to help offset the costs, but there is still a net increase in the budget.

The project is financed through bonds issued earlier this year.  If approved by the Council, these added costs will be included in a future bond issue.

I am requesting action on this ordinance prior to the end of 2015 so the Court can enter into a contract with the successful vendor as soon as possible.  Delaying the project will increase costs and continue to incur the risks and inefficiencies inherent in the current system.

The standalone appropriation ordinance supports the King County Strategic Plan to “exercise sound financial management and build King County’s long-term fiscal strength.”

I certify that funds are available.  If you have any questions, please contact Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget at 206-263-9687.

Sincerely,



Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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